MCYHA Board Meeting
September 11, 2012

Members Present:  Charlie Catherine, Kirk Null, Steve Schultz, Diane Wait, Chris and Julie Bennett

Members Absent: Sarah Prosser

Minutes from the August 7th meeting were reviewed and approved with addition of dates for tournaments and the All-Stars game.   The season begins October 21st and ends February 24, 2012.  The tournament will begin March 3rd.   The JV All Star game will be January 19th, 2013.  The Varsity All Star game will be February 16th, 2013.  

President’s Report: 
Chris attended Level 5 coaches’ clinic in Washington DC.  USA Hockey is about pushing ADM (American Development Model) which stresses development of athletes.  The sport is not 24-7 and encourages players to be involved in other sports.  There were coaches of the Capitals and Penguins as key note speakers.    Chris highly encouraged coaches to continue with their training.  

Varsity Coach Report:
September 10th was last tryout.  Teams were discussed that evening.   Is it a possibility that we could get both goalies rostered to JV and Varsity since we only have two.  

ACTION: Chris will send out an email to Dee to send out to players asking if any of the kids would like to be a goalie since we only have two and it would be ideal to have 4.  MCYHA would provide the equipment.
ACTION:  Steve will verify what the CIPHL rules are and if Decatur’s extra goalie could sub for us.
ACTION: We will have Sarah check with AHAI and verify rule G4B in regard to the requirement that each team has 2 goalies.
ACTION: Charlie will research the USA Hockey rules regarding goalies.

There is concern regarding one player who is not JV capable.  This is a safety issue.  Discussion took place regarding how to handle this issue.
ACTION:  Charlie will reach out to the mom and see where the child’s comfort level is, and if there are any concerns.  
Board Action:  It was a unanimous decision to reduce ice fees for this player until they are up to speed and is fully participation.

Charlie would like to teach defense by utilizing a full basketball court that is indoor and free. This would also be a great team-building exercise.  

Charlie has developed a handbook for hockey.  Players need to be ready to take the ice 15 minutes prior hitting the ice.  This time would be used for “chalk talk”.  
ACTION:  Charlie will share this with the board as needed.

There are several coaches that need to continue with their coaches training.


Vice President’s Report: 
The Sharks banner was found.  Kirk wanted to know if we could hang it up.  
ACTION:  Chris will email Richard about hanging of the banner.

Registrar’s Report:  
No report.

Treasurer’s Report:  
Dee stated that our overall account has $28,400 from the sale of the indoor inline rink. She noted that Good Neighbor Grants could be applied to this account.  The Ice Account has $12,092.   Ice conditioning this year will cost us $780.00.  Dee has collected $775.00 so far and has three players to still collect from.  The profit will roll into season ice fees.  Dee will be ordering New jerseys and socks.

The Scholarship Account for seniors has $594.75.  The bank is now charging us $5 each month.  
Board Action:  Dee will look for a free account.

Dee needs another current Board member’s signature.
Board Action:  It was decided Kirk Kull will cosign for account.

Julie Roberts will still assist with fundraising.
ACTION:  Julie will look into dates at Cub Foods to bag groceries for tips.

Secretary’s Report:  
Julie will follow up with Matt to see if he knows of anyone who could provide the team with nutrition information education and training information.   He was not interested himself.

CIPHL Representative Report:  
Next meeting is September 26th.    December 23rd and the 30th and will resume on January 6th, no game SB weekend.  Cut off of scholarships was December 31st, 2012.   Scheduling was discussed it was brought up that other teams are charged a larger fee.  Teams were discussed it was anticipated that Bloomington would have two teams.  ND may be merging with another team because of numbers. Combined teams were approved by AHAI.   CIPHL wants a completion date for team rosters to be turned in by October 17th.
ACTION: Dee will send out an email to see if any of the players need assistance.
ACTION:  Steve will notify CIPHL that we have two player exceptions for combined teams.
ACTION: Sarah will need to print off team rosters and have players sign.
Discussion took place regarding the possibility of having the Varsity All Star game on the ice in Soldier Field.
	ACTION:  Chris will look into this possibility.

Website:  
The password that was provided to Charlie was not correct.   Charlie’s Google site works great.
ACTION: Dee will double check on the password information the old “Heartland Hockey.net”.  
ACTION: Charlie will send Dee the general parent information that was handed out during the orientation meeting.

Schedule:  
[bookmark: _GoBack]We need to set dates with coaches and goalies first and then set the schedule.
ACTION:  Chris will reach out to new parents and see if anyone would be interested in managing the team, or scheduling games.

New Business:  
Dee relayed that the company that usually provides jerseys would not have them until November.  Jerseys will be ordered from a company in Chicago.  The price has not changed.  We have a sponsor to sew names on.

Parent player meeting will be Monday, September 17th at 7:00 at the PIC.

Old Business: 
Ice Commissioner:  
ACTION: Dee will invite Roger Johnson to the next board meeting and see if he would be interested.

Other Volunteers Needed:  
One manager for Varsity, scheduler, and a community relations/marketing type person.
Action Item:  Everyone be thinking about parents we could reach out to, to fill the open positions for the season.
Lisa Burton has volunteered to be a manger for the JV team.
Scott Prosser has volunteered to be the scheduler for JV, and Varsity if needed.



Next meeting will be October 2nd at the PIC at 7pm. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Julie Bennett
Secretary
